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	 I would like to take this oppor-
tunity to update our members 
about the structure and reorga-
nization of our five casinos. As 
stated in the last paper, I explained 
that the Gaming Authority (chair 

and board of directors) have been 
meeting on a weekly basis to 
discuss and prepare plans for the 
businesses once our chief oper-
ating officer departs this month. 
As stated, Mr. Goetz offered valu-
able insight and recommendation 
upon his departure. We honored 
the recommendations for inter-
im management at the Sault and 
Christmas sites and will continue 
to meet weekly as an authority 
board to discuss future plans.   
    The board is NOT involved 
in the interviews or selection of 
positions this remains the same 
through Human Resources and 
management. At this time, we will 
be seeking a professional firm 
to assist us in retaining a main 
interim manager for our northern 
casinos. (All designated managers 
are still in place at their respective 
casinos and this position will be 

in the place of the former chief 
operating officer.) This came with 
many hours of discussion and 
debate at the board level; I won’t 
bore you with those dynamics, 
but this is the path that was 
supported by a majority of the 
board. I don’t always personally 
agree with a decision but once it’s 
voted on, I do stand by it. 
    The plan as it stands is that 
we have also requested propos-
als from management firms (I 
fully support this) to assist in our 
business operations. We need pro-
fessionals with extensive knowl-
edge and expertise in gaming to 
overcome some of the shortfalls 
we have within our operations. 
This being said, I’m confident 
in the area managers we have 
to hold down areas that they are 
responsible for. I’m hoping that 
each and every manager and team 

member will assist in holding our 
own until we can accomplish a 
solid plan for our businesses. This 
is where the people can stand out 
and up for our tribe in their posi-
tions. This will separate the nay-
sayers from the leaders when it 
comes to our business operations. 
    Although it is difficult times 
in all aspects of gaming, we are 
constantly facing shortfalls with 
our revenue due to the economy. 
But, we also face shortfalls when 
it comes to team members feeling 
appreciated and policies being 
followed for a satisfied workforce. 
As I stated earlier, I won’t bore 
you with the debates at the board, 
but I’m at the table expecting 
and participating in a solid plan 
of action to have professionals 
advise us, that is what is has come 
down to. We have done surveys, 
attempted to bring in consultants 

and all seem to stall for true 
increase in revenue or real results 
of team members’ input. 
    I will say that the management 
did create the Kewadin improve-
ment team and I’m hearing very 
good things from this committee 
of team members and I hope this 
continues. I will be the first to 
say the board of directors cannot 
manage on a day-to-day basis; 
we must have skilled and expe-
rienced professionals to attempt 
to increase our revenue, reduce 
operating costs if possible, secure 
a detailed capital improvement 
plan and work toward a satisfied 
workforce. The changes are a 
work in progress and, please, be 
patient as we get through this try-
ing time. 
	 I would also like to send a sin-
cere recognition to our former
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lana Causley, 
Director, Unit II

Reorganization of tribe’s five Kewadin casinos

Busy working on budgets and planning for 2015

    	Hello, it has been another busy 
month working on budgets and 

planning for 2015. Financials 
issues continue to dominate the 
majority of our meetings. One of 
the main things we need to do is 
prioritize our needs. It seems like 
something this simple does not get 
done when politics and personal 
feelings come into play. But, as 
a team, we offer each other feed-
back and come to a compromise 
that benefits our tribe.
    I attended a tribal enrollment 
meeting this month. The main 
topic of discussion was parents 
not enrolling their minor chil-
dren (children under the age of 
18). Once a child reaches the 
age of 18 and they haven’t been 
enrolled, they are no longer eli-
gible to apply for membership. 
Most of these young adults don’t 

even realize they haven’t been 
enrolled until they try to utilize 
one of our tribal programs and 
are asked for proof of member-
ship. The enrollment committee 
has drafted a resolution to allow 
children, of fully documented 
members, from the age of 18 to 
21 to apply for membership on 
their own. Since this has to be 
voted on by the board of direc-
tors, I will keep you posted or 
you can check the Sault Tribe 
website at saulttribe.com.
    Parents please take the time 
to make sure you children 
are enrolled before the age of 
18.  To check on this matter, 
you can reach the Enrollment 
Department at 1-800-251-6597 
or email them at enrollment@

saulttribe.net.
    I was asked by Deana Knauf, 
health educator at Inter-Tribal 
Council of Michigan, to be part 
of a tobacco focus group with the 
Michigan Tobacco Quit Line. The 
program’s goal is to find ways to 
assist individuals to quit smoking 
in a four-step plan. We had a very 
diverse group, which consisted of 
a previous smoker, a closet smok-
er, a social smoker, an ex-smoker 
who started smoking again after 
ten years, a smoker with health 
problems related to smoking and 
a non-smoker. So we had ideas 
from every scale of tobacco use. 
One of the main concerns is why 
people who start the four-step 
plan never finish all four steps. 
Some of the reasons were stress 

and social life.  If anyone needs 
assistance or is interested in try-
ing to quit using tobacco they can 
contact the Michigan Tobacco 
Quit Line at 1-800-748-8669 or 
www.michigan.gov/tobacco. You 
can also contact the Sault Tribe 
Health Center Tobacco Cessation 
Program at (906) 632-5210. Both 
programs offer such things as 
coaching, tips to help you quit, 
educational materials and free 
nicotine replacement therapy if 
you qualify.
    I would like to thank those 
who have contacted me with 
ideas, suggestions and concerns. 
You can reach me at (906) 203-
1930.
    Thank you,
    Kim Gravelle

Kim Gravelle,
Director, Unit I

We are seeing the fruits of tribal staff’s labor

  	 I’m obviously behind in my 
unit reporting. In August, Unit I 
board members had our annual 
steak dinner/luncheon for our 
elders. This year, Theron King 
donated lake trout, which was a 
real treat. I would like to thank 
Cheri Goetz and her staff for all 
the extra work they do for this 
special luncheon! Some of us 
board members used to help a lot 
with the cooking. I do think this is 
a polite way of our elders letting 
us know they would rather have us 
use our “other skills” and leave the 
cooking to the experts. 		
	 By the way, congratulations 
Tony and Cheri Goetz on their 
very recent brand new beautiful 
baby girl! After all is said and 
done, you have both been truly 
blessed!  
    I am very proud our tribe 
was host to the Centers for 

Disease Control (CDC) and 
had representation during this 
weeklong event. We were able to 
showcase our areas of Munising 
(farmers market), Manistique 
(ceremony: traditional feast and 
youth drum), St. Ignace (Cherokee 
stickball) and tours of our health 
facilities with a trip to Mackinac 
Island. Thank you to Connie Hill 
Watson and Colleen Commons for 
all the hard work they did with our 
program. Unfortunately, this was a 
grant that is no longer going to be 
funded to any tribe through CDC. 
Even though many feel it was 
highly successful, CDC included 
Traditional Foods in another 
grant and tribes applied for those 
dollars.  
    Another honor we received 
is our Bemidji Area was chosen 
to host the CDC/ATSDR Tribal 
Advisory Committee Meeting and 
11th biannual tribal consultation 
session. I am our Bemidji Area 
representative for the Tribal 
Advisory Committee. Our meeting 
was held at the Grand Traverse 
Hotel in Acme, Mich., in August. 
Principal Deputy Director Ileana 
Arias, Ph.D. (second in command 
to Dr. Thomas Frieden) and Dr. 
Judith Monroe, deputy director 
of the Office for State, Tribal 
Local and Territorial Support, 
spent the whole entire time with 
us. While we were there, the 
National Indian Health Board put 
on a free tribal public health law 
training. We also coordinated our 

Midwest Alliance of Sovereign 
Tribes along with this meeting. 
Dr. Roubideaux, director of Indian 
Health Services, also conducted a 
tribal consultation session on our 
last day there. Valuable input was 
shared with CDC and IHS.
    GREAT NEWS, THOUGH! 
Just recently, our tribe received 
word that we were awarded a 
grant of $325,000 a year for five 
years to implement interventions 
and policies, systems and 
environmental changes, increasing 
the availability and use of 
traditional and other health foods, 
opportunities for physical activity 
and eliminate exposure to second 
hand smoke to prevent heart 
disease, stroke and type 2 diabetes 
in all seven-counties of our service 
area. Again, great work Connie and 
Colleen! Congratulations on a job 
well done! 
    MORE GREAT NEWS! Our 
tribe was also awarded $810,000 
a year for three years to create 
and promote environments that 
provide commercial tobacco free 
living, active living, healthy eating, 
and health and safe physical 
environments for all tribal and 
community members who live 
in Chippewa, Mackinac, Luce, 
Alger, Schoolcraft, Marquette and 
Escanaba counties.  
    Our staff works hard and we 
are seeing the fruits of their labor.  
I’m proud of our health program. 
It is because of the dedication 
and commitment to our people 

that we can all take pride in these 
accomplishments.
     In September, I attended 
the Secretary’s Tribal Advisory 
Committee and met our new 
Health and Human Services 
Secretary, Sylvia Mathews 
Burwell. Some of the issues 
we discussed with her were: 
government-to-government 

relationship, implementation of 
Affordable Care Act, Indian Child 
Welfare Act Implementation, P.L. 
102-477 Implementation and IHS 
advance appropriations.
    I have to get this in by noon so 
I will sign off for now! Take care! 
To contact me, please call my cell 
at (906) 322-3823 or e-mail me at 
cabramson@saulttribe.net.

Cathy Abramson, 
Director, Unit I

	 FERC
	 The following excerpt is taken 
directly from the Cloverland 
Electric website:
	 “The economic and finan-
cial stability of the entire Upper 
Peninsula is in jeopardy as a 
result of the recent Federal 
Regulatory Commission (FERC) 
decision. This decision propos-
es that all electric bill paying 
accounts across the U.P. assume 
100 percent of the operating cost 
and Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA) upgrades needed 
for the Presque Isle Power Plant 
in Marquette.
	 “Under the proposed formula, 
Cloverland Electric Cooperative 
would pay 22.5 percent or approx-
imately $21.8 million per year. 
This amounts to an average resi-
dential member using 1,000 kWh 
seeing an increase of $30 per 
month on the bill. A typical com-
mercial account using 15,000 kWh 
would see an increase of $500 per 
month. Industrial customers using 
thousands of kWh per month could 

be forced to close.”
	 This is a major issue facing 
our tribe as a whole. It impacts 
individual members in the Upper 
Peninsula, impacts tribal services 
such as Low Income Energy 
Heating Assistance Programs, and 
is a serious threat to our casinos 
and enterprises.   
	 For more information please 
visit: http://www.cloverland.com/
homepageScroller/calltoaction_
copy1.aspx
	 Or watch the presentation at:
	 https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=WIbmO3nGcso
	 Economic development
	 The key to our tribe’s financial 
successes is diversification of our 
business enterprises. While I may 
appear to be a “broken record” on 
this topic, I will continue to stress 
its importance as a member of the 
board. We need to make this an 
area of focus and empower indi-
viduals with the expertise to move 
us forward in this regard. I will be 
focusing heavily on this area in 
my next report.

From “Hoffman,” Page 20
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Sorenson asks: Can the board get it together?

Can the board get it together?
    There will be changes coming 
to our team member insurances. 
The board voted to switch from 
our current provider (Sun Life) 
to Unum for life and disability 
coverage. The switch will save 
both the tribe and employees 
almost $63,000 each a year with 
the same coverage. This is good 
news because it will also open up 
enrollment to those current team 
members that do not currently 
have short-term disability. While 
I was a team member, people 
would say I don’t have the cov-
erage, I don’t need the coverage 
or I can’t afford the coverage. My 
message is that nobody plans to 
break a leg, have an unexpected 
surgery, etc., but life happens 
and if you have limited sick and 
vacation hours to cover your time 
off work, how will you pay your 
bills? The cost is minimal when 
you think about it. It may cost 
less than a night at the movies, 
six pops a pay period or a few 
packs of cigarettes. PLEASE 
TAKE THE TIME TO ENROLL 
in short term disability for 
January.
    The board will be voting on 
a 10 percent health insurance 
premium increase at our Oct.  
7 meeting. This increase will 
apply to both the employee and 
employer. Nobody wants to 
increase costs for team members 
especially when we have not 
been able to provide raises in 
years. Unfortunately, our costs 
are skyrocketing along with 
everyone else’s in America. Last 
year, when the insurance adhoc 
committee surveyed the team 
members, the team members 
voted that they would rather see 
an increase in premium rather 
than a loss of benefits. The tribe’s 
plan has always been considered 
a Cadillac plan when looking at 
what other employers provide. 
If the increase passes, it will be 
effective Jan. 1, 2015. I would 
encourage all covered team mem-

bers to read all of the changes 
prior to Jan. 1.
     The board will also be vot-
ing on the Indian Housing Plan 
for 2015 at our Oct. 7 meet-
ing. Section 102 of the Native 
American Housing Assistance 
and Self Determination Act 
(NAHASDA) requires the sub-
mission of an Indian housing 
plan guiding and accomplishing 
housing activities to meet com-
munity housing needs. The funds 
are made available through the 
U.S. Department of Housing 
and Urban Development Office 
of Native American Programs. 
Included in this plan is $100,000 
toward the down payment assis-
tance program, homeowner reha-
bilitation of $450,000, furnace 
and water heater replacements of 
$75,000, $60,000 in rental assis-
tance to help low income families 
rent a house, $50,000 for the 
Odenaang water and sewer infra-
structure, $25,000 towards the 
culture camp, $6,000 for the K-9 
dog, $60,000 in emergency hous-
ing services through ACFS, and 
$2,200,000 for a 10-2 bedroom 
unit elder complex in St. Ignace. 
The elders complex project 
will continue on a smaller scale 
because we have been unsuccess-
ful in securing tax credits towards 
the 20-2 bedroom project.
    Director Massaway and I tried 
to amend the New St. Ignace 
Midjim Store resolution at the 
Sept. 23 Munising meeting to just 
approving a plan to proceed on 
verifying cost, researching traffic 
studies and soil samples, etc. but 
the board voted to table it. This 
is the second time the issue was 
tabled by the board. I am still 
dumbfounded as to why this is 
such a big issue to some. The 
estimated payoff is 9 years. What 
other business has an estimated 
payoff of 9 years? The proposed 
Manistique Midjim is projected 
to have a 25-year payoff, and 
Hessel a 44-year payoff. The new 
store and new location would 
cost $445,725 more than the cost 
to fix the current store tanks and 
parking lot. How many people get 
gas at a Meijer gas station, Sam’s 
Club gas station or Glen’s gas 
station because they are located 
outside of the store’s parking lot? 
The decision to just deal with 
the current store is like putting a 
band-aid on a severed vein.
    Many of the governmental 
positions in the tribe are paid for 
by grants. Some positions may 
be a small percentage and others 
are entirely funded by a grant. It 
is very beneficial for the tribe and 
its members to secure these grants 
to provide services. When the 

grant funding expires, the team 
member’s positions that are paid 
for by the grant are then not fund-
ed. This usually results in those 
team members being terminated. 
Where I get frustrated is when 
team members who have worked 
for the company for years and 
have designed and implemented 
programs and services and man-
agement includes their position 
in the grant that was prior funded 
and then the team member loses 
their job. Team members do not 
have a choice to be covered by a 
grant. Team members need to be 
told up front that their position is 
grant funded and subject to termi-
nation when the grant ends. There 
should also be core services listed 
that will be funded with or with-
out grants. I understand using 
grants to cover wages but when 
the grant is ending and the ser-
vices are core services than they 
should be funded. Some positions 
are only created because of a 
grant. In this case, team members 
should be told in the interview 
that the position would only last 
as long as the tribe retains the 
grant funding. 
    We had the same problem last 
September when we didn’t know 
if we would be getting the re-au-
thorization of the special diabetes 
program. Positions in this grant to 
me are vital with or without the 
grant. Some of our professional 
staff have to stress continuously 
whether or not they will have 
a job. Would you want to work 
under that uncertainty? These 
positions used to be funded by the 
IHS funding. Now that we qualify 
for grants we pay wages out of 
the grants for these positions and 
use that money elsewhere. 
    Our casinos are in chaos like 
never before. The board never 
had a plan in place when we 
started to make changes in exec-
utive management. The gaming 
authority (board of directors) 
approved an executive committee 
made up of the chairman, treasur-
er, secretary, HR director, CFO 
and executive director for the 
purpose of creating a draft plan 
of options and presenting to the 
gaming authority within 14 days. 
This committee met a couple of 
times trying to find companies 
to help turn our casinos around. 
We did report to the board on 
the 14th day with an update. We 
continued to meet going over org 
charts, a CEO job description, 
chain of command, and possible 
appointments until we had a solu-
tion. When I tried to discuss this 
plan in Munising it was said that 
our committee was not charged 
with these tasks. Well to those 

of us on the committee we just 
wasted our time because some of 
the board felt like we were mak-
ing decisions without them. They 
were all invited to our meeting 
and no decisions would be effec-
tive unless voted on in a dually 
called meeting. The board voted 
to disband this committee.
	 The board met to discuss 
management authority and could 
not come to a consensus on who 
could be temporarily in charge 
over the five casinos. There have 
been some interim appointments 
where staff has vacated posi-
tions and unfortunately we do 
not have a policy or procedure 
to appoint people and how to 
compensate them. Some people 
are told other duties as assigned 
per all job descriptions and 
others will be compensated for 
their extra duties. This is wrong 
until we have a policy and pro-
cedure defined. We can’t create 
them after the fact. Some board 
members worry that the interim 
appointments will become perma-
nent. All these positions need to 
be posted and interviewed. They 
need to follow the hiring pref-
erence. In the normal business 
world, management or a business 
owner would come to a qualified 
employee and explain what they 
need and how they will be com-
pensated. In tribal politics some 
people get appointed because 
someone likes you and you may 
get paid a certain sum and you 
might not. Our whole process is 
ridiculous. Someone needs to fill 
in for these positions when a per-
son leaves. They can’t be put on 
hold until we get a new manage-
ment structure or the board gets 
their sh— together. Business must 
go on.
    We are losing many key team 
members who have institutional 
knowledge and have dedicated 
their careers to the tribe. Why 
is this happening? We don’t try 
to keep people. We don’t value 
education. We think everyone is 
replaceable. Team members are 
bashed on Facebook. We hav-
en’t been able to give raises or 
contribute to their 401Ks. The 
industry pays more and their job 
descriptions do not reflect what 
they actually do. Bad decisions 
seem to be made when it comes 
to staffing. There seems to be no 
job security. What happens when 
too many of these key employees 
leave? Only time will tell.
    Some of the board members 
insist that the chairman should be 
in charge in the COO’s absence. I 
disagree. The membership voted 
that they wanted a separation 
between the chairman and CEO. 

The board did vote in 2012 to 
delegate him some authority but it 
does not specify the casinos. The 
chairman has publically said he 
has limited business experience. 
He is out of town on government 
business probably a week or more 
each month. 
    As I write this report, the board 
has yet to approve the 2015 bud-
gets. On the agenda at the Sept. 
23 meeting in Munising was the 
2015 budget excluding internal 
services. The total budget is 
$33,696,816 of which $683,036 
comes from tribal support. There 
was a motion to table and there 
was not enough support so we 
voted on a continuing resolution. 
I voted no because I believe we 
need to pass it so divisions are 
spending according to their 2015 
and not their 2014 budget. The 
continuing resolution passed. 
This $683,036 is only 3.8 percent 
of our $18 million tribal support 
dollars. The majority of those 
dollars consisted of ACFS (tribe’s 
social services), education and 
elderly.
    The board has since directed 
staff to give them specific infor-
mation regarding the budgets and 
for all levels to approve them. It 
is very unfortunate that we have 
been going through this process 
since August and cannot get a 
budget passed. I believe that the 
number one cause is lack of com-
munication. The chairman super-
vises the budget department so 
we get whatever information he 
tells them and when to give it to 
us. The budget department should 
be reporting to the CFO like they 
did in the past. We have wasted 
our time, our staff’s time and our 
membership’s time by not having 
the correct information in a time-
ly manner.
    This chaos is going to continue 
until the board comes together 
with a strategic plan and priorities 
on what is important to the mem-
bership and the direction of the 
tribe. With no current direction 
we are going in circles and not 
accomplishing anything. We can’t 
pass a budget, make business 
decisions, stick to an agenda, etc. 
I have never in my life been more 
stressed or frustrated with work-
ing with a group of people.
    Please remember that the 
LIHEAP applications should be 
available Nov. 1 for those who 
need assistance for heating.
	 Thank you to all the members 
for your continued support and 
kind works. I can be reached at 
bsorenson@saulttribe.net, 430-
0536, or Bridgett91@yahoo.com.

Bridgett Sorenson,
Director, Unit III
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chief operating officer, Tony 
Geotz. Tony has been with us for 
25-plus years and has witnessed 
many struggles, successes and has 
been instrumental in our oper-
ations. We mutually separated 
and again he has assisted us to 
the end. I wish him and his wife, 
Cheri, a blessed road for his next 
endeavor and know that he will 
be an asset to any business he 
chooses. Chi miigwech, Tony, and 
I appreciate all your years of hard 
work and attempting to balance 
out the needs for our business. 

    Our 2015 governmental 
budgets are also still a work in 
progress, we have secured a plan 
that all department managers and 
executives communicate togeth-
er about any recommendations 
and changes they foresee in the 
budget for next year. Once the 
budget is passed everyone needs 
to be on the same page as to the 
operations of governmental ser-
vices and the priorities we have. I 
secured support from board mem-
bers to discuss and look toward 
a improved budget presentation 
plan (performance-based budgets) 

for next year...the only way to 
identify where are money goes is 
to see how many members benefit 
from a program. This is how we 
were presented the budgets in the 
past for a short time and it failed 
to remain that way, getting back 
to a performance-based budget 
will cut the fat and secure funding 
to go toward direct services for 
the members I will update next 
month on the final outcome for 
2015. 
    In closing, I think that this 
season has to be the prettiest I 
have seen in a long time. My 

little ladies have started the big 
school and lots of changes in the 
air, it seems so recent that they 
were only tiny. I love fall because 
of the changing times and that 
everything gets ready to rest. 
During the winter we can tell sto-
ries and work on our regalia for 
next year’s season. During this 
fall we will hold our annual ghost 
feast and pipe ceremony to get 
ready for the end of another year. 
All are welcome to the Hessel 
tribal center on Nov. 1 to feast 
together and feed our ancestors. 
In all our lives, once in awhile, 

we all need direction and healing 
either physically or spiritually, 
please join us in celebrating and 
honoring our traditions. I always 
have vivid and good dreams 
while I sleep after a ghost feast 
and I hope anyone that has a 
chance will come to our gather-
ing. Please contact me anytime if 
you need to discuss or meet with 
me. 
    Lana Causley,
    Unit II Representative,
    (906) 484 2954,
    (906) 322 3818,
    lcausley@saulttribe.net

Reorganizing the tribe’s five Kewadin casinos
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